## Board of Health Minutes March 1, 2016

The meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. with Ms. Amodei, Mr. Moeller and Mr. Parkin present.

The minutes of the meeting of 7/14/2015 and 1/5/2016 were approved as written. The minutes of 2/2/2016 were approved as amended.

All bills and time sheets submitted were approved for payment.

## **Mosquito Spraying**

The Board decided not to pursue mosquito spraying for the Town at this time. They will develop guidelines for residents review.

## **Charles George Landfill**

Richard Fisher of EPA contacted the Board for the purpose of establishing a line of communication between the Town and EPA in the event someone near the above site wants to put in a drinking water well. He is developing a letter to be given to any resident in that area. After the letter is sent to the resident the Board could invite them to a meeting to discuss groundwater quality and elevation data with them. Since the area in Dunstable is upgradient, there probably would not be a problem but at least the resident was notified. Mr. Fisher would also be available if the resident wants to speak with EPA. Ms. Braley at Nashoba will also receive this information since her office is the first stop for a well driller to obtain a permit.

## **Transfer Station**

Ms. Amodei signed a Transfer Station Certification form for DEP for their files.

Ms. Ferrari informed the Board that the Rules and Regulations sign at the transfer station was hit by a vehicle. It was just slightly damaged.

The meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.